REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING December 10, 1992

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, December 10, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. with supervisors Joseph Budai and Richard Schweinsberg present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the November 12, 1992 meeting.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to pay the sewer funds bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to approve the following subdivisions:

- 1. Ethel Locke
- 2. Deer Run

Anthony DeCarbo gave the police report.

Mr. James Bintrim questioned as to why the fee paid to the secretary for administering the Penn Vest Water Project exceeded \$2,000 which was the figure stated at a previous meeting. He was informed that the figure of \$2,000 was given for administering the CDBG program, not the entire Penn Vest Water Project.

Mr. Bintrim questioned if he were permitted to go into the township garage by himself. He was informed by the supervisors that no one is permitted to enter the township garage unattended.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Joseph Budai to

adjourn.

Teresa K. Peace

Secretary/Treasurer

[[USG]] . [[USG